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Dear Parents and Caregivers,  

  
2025 PRIORITIES AND FEE SCHEDULE  

  

As we approach the end of the year, I’d like to share some updates about our priorities and 
the fee structure for 2025.  

  
This year, St Kieran’s together with all Catholic Schools Broken Bay (CSBB) schools, has 
continued to focus on delivering high-quality Catholic education. Three key areas we’ve been 

working on include:  
  

• Strengthening our Catholic culture to foster learning, positive relationships, and 
student well-being.  
• Providing consistent excellence in how the curriculum is taught across all year 

levels.  
• Supporting our teachers with expert coaching and collaborative planning to 

enhance their impact in the classroom.  
  

We have continued to prioritise collaborative coaching time for our staff which provides an 

opportunity each week to review teaching, learning and the progress of students with a 
School Leader. This initiative, along with the enhanced support being provided to staff in each 

of our classrooms, is helping each student achieve their best.     
  
To manage these investments to enhance learning while keeping education affordable, we’ve 

worked hard to improve efficiency and limit fee increases. For 2025, the education fee 
increase will be 4.5% ensuring a balance between affordability and quality.  

  
We remain deeply committed to ensuring no family misses out on a Catholic education due to 
financial difficulties. Sibling discounts will continue in 2025, providing families with extra 

support:  
  

Number of Education Fees billed to an 
account  

Discount to the Education Fee  

1  0%  

2  25%  

3  55%  

4+  100%  
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Please note that sibling discounts apply only to children enrolled in CSBB systemic 
schools, based on the number of Education Fees billed to a parent’s account. Sibling 

Discounts do not apply to children attending non-systemic Catholic schools.   
  

Where parents or carers have multiple accounts with CSBB, sibling discounts may not 
be automatically applied to the invoice. Once invoices are received early in February 
2025, any queries should be directed to the School Fee Liaison Team.  

  
Attached is the 2025 fee schedule for St Kieran’s. If you are experiencing financial hardship, 

we offer several fee support options. Please reach out to the School Fees Liaison Team via 
email (schoolfees@dbb.catholic.edu.au) or phone 7256 2888 for confidential support.  

  

Thank you for your ongoing support and partnership in your child’s education. We wish you 
and your family a restful break and every blessing for Christmas.  

  
Yours sincerely,  
  

 
Anna Marsella 

Principal  
St Kieran’s Catholic Primary School Manly Vale 
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